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COUNCIL MEETING  

APRIL 14, ’16 

 
The next meeting of the 
Council will take place in 
the Watson Room located 
in the lower church hall. 
The meeting will begin at 
7:00pm. 
 

FROM THE GRAND 

KNIGHT: 

 

There is not a Grand 
Knight’s article included in 
this month’s newsletter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

LADIES AUXILIARY 

MEMBERS: 

 

Greetings Ladies: 

 

Spring has arrived.  Hope 

everyone had a wonderful 

Easter.  And you didn't have 

to hunt for eggs in the rain. 

The Lenten Fish Frys are 

finished for another season.  

Thanks to all the Ladies who 

helped, starting at 2pm with 

the condiments and working 

till the end with the clean-up.  

THANKS LADIES!!! 

At the April meeting, we will 

be discussing the Knights 

annual golf tournament which 

will be held this summer.  

Plus any other items on your 

mind. 

Our annual May dinner will 

be coming up soon.  Any 

ideas on where you would 

like to go?  We're open for 

any suggestions.   

 
Reminders: 
Refreshments for the 
April14th meeting: Dolma 
Forgerty and Marian Knauf. 
Felice Cuores Dance - 
Saturday, April 9th. 2016 
Vocation Rosary Sunday 
April 17th, 2016 after the 
8:45 Mass 

 

Sincerely, 
Joan  Mengwasser  

Ladies Auxiliary President 

 

KEEP THEM IN 

YOUR PRAYERS: 

 
Ladies Auxiliary Members: 
 
Kay Villagran 
Jo DiCampo 
Doris Beuttenmuller 
Boni Grove 
Shirley Bruns 
 
Please keep them in your 
prayers. 
 

BENEDICTION: 

 
Join your fellow Knights for 
Benediction at 8:45p.m. 
preceded by the Chaplet of 
Divine Mercy and Sacred 
Heart Litany at 8:30p.m. 
every Wednesday at 
Incarnate Word Church. 
 
 

http://www.iwknights.com/
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ROSARY FOR 

VOCATIONS:  

APRIL 17, ’16 

 
We will pray our rosary for 
Vocations on Sunday, April 
17th, after the 8:45a.m. 
Mass. All members are 
welcomed to spend an extra 
15 minutes after Mass to 
recite the rosary, so please 
plan to join us. 
 
 

KNIGHTS 

BIRTHDAYS: 

 
April 
 
Frank Tricomi 
Ronald Weiss 
Doug Roth 
Lu Rawlings 
Vern Dunn 
John Husmann 
 

 
Anthony Vaiana 
Thomas Crowell 
Michael Pate 
Paul Schumacher 
Kenneth Winkler 
Rob Voskull 
Nicholas Copeland 
 
Happy Birthday to you all 
and may you have many 
more to come. 
 

KEEP THEM IN 

YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

Father Timothy Vowels 
Lou Juranas 
Richard Rahubka  
Donald Mohrmann 
Harry Dunn 
Charlie Stanley 
Larry Hoepfner 
Ignatius Schumacher 
Barry Sullivan 
Arsenio Receniello 
Al Villagran 
Que Purnell 
Nick Carter 
Charlie Shikany 
Ron Weiss 
Joseph Bottini 
 

Please pray for your brother 
Knights and may their 
illnesses and pains subside 
and may they get on the 
road to a speedy recovery 
very soon. May God be with 
you and guide you to a full 
recovery.  
 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 

UPDATE:  

 
Nick Carter   
Charlie Shikany  
Ignatius Schmacher  
Que Purnell  
Joseph Bottini   
Are still recovering from 
their illnesses or surgery. 
 
Please pray for your brother 
Knights who are ill or 
suffering and may their 
illnesses and pains subside 
and may they get on the 
road to a speedy recovery 
very soon. 
 
 

NEW FOURTH 

DEGREE MEMBERS: 

 
On March 5th, 2016 at the 
Airport Hilton Hotel five of 
our Council members took 
their Fourth Degree and 
were supported by other 
Fourth Degree members. 
The new Fourth Degree 
members are:  Sir Knights 
Christopher Caruso, Gerald 
Burmeister, Tim O’Grady. 
Brian Westbrook and Vince 
Throckmorton. 
Congratulations to all of the 
new Sir Knights, job well 
done! 
When you see these 
members congratulate them 
for their commitment to our 
Order. 
 

FELICE CUORES:  

 
Next Dance 

APRIL 9, 2016 
 

HAWAIIAN LUAU 
 

The March dance had 
FREDBIRD 

and EVERYONE HAD FUN! 
 

2016 Remaining Schedule 
 

May 14th – Patriotic Theme 
 

***VOLUNTEERS ARE 
WHAT MAKE THESE 
DANCES WORK*** 

 
As always dances are held 
at St. Clare of Assisi School,  
15642 Clayton Rd. in 
Ellisville. The dances begin 
at 7:00 pm and end at 
10:00 pm. 
Be sure to sign in for 
Council 9981 and sign up 
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for a job. If you can only 
work a few hours come for 
set up (at 6:30pm)  
or clean up (at 9:45pm). 
 
Questions? Contact: Bill or 
Jan Lukas 636.537.9801, 
Gerry Villaire 
636.391.1620, or 
Ron Weiss 314.537.6352 
 

2016 FISH FRIES: 

 
The Council’s Annual 
Lenten Fish Fry for 2016 
are completed for this 
season.  
The Fish Fry committee 
would like to thank all of 
the members that 
volunteered their time and 
efforts to make this Fish Fry 
season another great year. 
For more information 
regarding the 2016 Fish Fry 
see the commentary from 
Steve Dickhut towards the 
end of this newsletter.  
 

BLOOD DRIVE: 

 
SAVE THE DATE! 

 
The next Blood Drive will be 
held on Saturday, May 
14th  
from 7:30am to 1:00pm in 
the lower church hall. 
 

2016 GOLF 

TOURNAMENT: 

 
SAVE THE DATE! 
 
The Council’s Annual Golf 
Tournament for 2016 will be 
held at Links at Dardenne 

Golf Course on Saturday, 
July 30th, 2016.  The 
Links of Dardenne is 
located at 7000 Brassel 
Drive off of the South Outer 
Road of Highway K which is 
approx. 3.5 mi. north of 
Hwy. 40/64.  
It will be a 4 Man Scramble 
with a shotgun start time of 
1:30pm. 
We are in need of gift 
certificates, tickets to sports 
venues, golf related door 
prizes and auction items. 
We are also looking for 
company sponsorship and 
hole sponsors. Please ask 
your employer or if you are 
an employer, please 
consider sponsorship.  
We need all the Council 
membership’s help and 
participation in regards to 
the above. 
This should be a great 
tournament.  Remember 
that all proceeds from the 
tournament will be 
distributed to MAKE A 
WISH, Friends of Kids 
with Cancer and the 
Academy of St. Louis. 
 
We will be doing the 
Bucket Of Booze again 
this year at the 
tournament and we are 
asking all of the members 
to donate a bottle of your 
favorite spirits, beer or 
wine and bring those to 
the council meetings 
leading up to the 
tournament. We are also 
looking for gift 
certificates from local 
restaurants for the silent 
auction.  
 
 

IW KNIGHTS 

FACEBOOK: 

 
If you have anything you 
want posted on the IW 
Knights Facebook page, 
please place at the top of 
the email "PLEASE POST 
ON IW KNIGHTS 
FACEBOOK"  so I will know 
to post it on our Facebook 
and not have to guess as to 
whether the email I get is to 
be posted on Facebook or 
not.  Thanks for your 
cooperation and 
understanding. 
 
Mr. Bryan V. Hewing  
New Media Coordinator, & 
Webmaster, Incarnate Word 
Knights of Columbus 
Council #9981 (Chesterfield, 
MO) 
http://www.iwknights.org  
http://Facebook.com/IWKn
ights9981 
http://bigbfiles.wordpress.c
om or (314) 607-2823 
 
 

TO THOSE THAT 

ARE RETIRED: 

Knights, are you Retired? 

Then let’s do Lunch 

Several retirees in Council 
9981 have suggested 
gathering for lunch on a 
monthly basis. This is a 
chance to get out of the 
house for a couple of hours 
with other retired Knights 
for a bit of food in a local 
pub accompanied by 
conversation, laughs and 
fellowship.   

http://www.iwknights.org/
http://facebook.com/IWKnights9981
http://facebook.com/IWKnights9981
http://bigbfiles.wordpress.com/
http://bigbfiles.wordpress.com/
tel:%28314%29%20607-2823
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We would loosely structure 
these lunches similar to 
ROMEO (Retired Old Men 
Eating Out) groups around 
the country. That means 
you come to lunch when 
you are available, there are 
no dues and the 
conversations are open to 
any subject you want to 
discuss including politics 
and religion. 

We will meet for lunch at 
1:00 pm to avoid the crowds 
and noise, and to be able to 
place two or three tables 
together to accommodate 
us. The group will select a 
specific week day in a 
specific week of the month 
for the lunches. We will 
choose a convenient pub 
such as Houlihan’s, 
Satchmo’s, The Sports Page, 
Miller’s Crossing, Harpo’s 
Bar & Grill, Massa’s or 
other suggestions. 

If interested, contact Buz 
Peek at email: 
PEEKSTL@GMAIL.COM or 
tel: 314-576-4033. Let him 
know any days of the month 
that you cannot meet and 
which pubs you prefer. 

ADORATION 

CHAPEL: 

 
The Adoration Team needs 
you!  Please prayerfully 
consider joining us to 
ensure that Jesus is never 
alone in the chapel. 
We have lost several adorers 
recently and continue to 
need help with several 
hours that do not have 
anyone assigned to them 
along with other hours 

where Adorers are looking 
for prayer partners.  
Spending time with Jesus is 
a great way to enrich your 
spiritual and personal life. 
You will leave the chapel 
feeling renewed and healed.  
We are desperately in need 
of ADORERS see the parish 
bulletin for a list of SOS 
time slots that need to be 
filled.  
The Church and the world 
have a great need of 
Eucharistic Adoration. 
Jesus waits for us in this 
Sacrament of Love.” ~ Pope 
John Paul II wrote, “You 
can make a difference for 
yourself and the world!!!”  
When you can’t make it to 
your hour, please contact 
your partner if you have 
one, or call a sub to ensure 
someone will be there. Sub 
lists are on the back wall of 
the Chapel.  
Please contact Julia Lewis 
@ 314-974-4548 or by email 
at julielewis@sbcglobal.net 
for questions or to sign up. 
 
 

PRAYER FOR 

VOCATIONS: 

 
Please remember the 
following prayer whenever 
possible for the benefit of 
Church Vocations. 
Heavenly Father, bless your 
Church with an abundance 
of holy and zealous priests, 
deacons, brothers and 
sisters. 
Give those you have called 
to the married state and 
those you have chosen to 
live as a single person in the 
world, the special graces 
that their lives require. 

Form us all in the likeness 
of your Son so that in Him, 
with Him and through Him, 
we may love you more 
deeply and serve you more 
faithfully, always and 
everywhere.  
With Mary, we ask this 
through Christ our Lord. 
 

FOR THE GOOD 

OF THE ORDER: 

 

If any Knight knows of a 
Brother Knight who is sick 
or if there was a death of a 
member, or in a member’s 
immediate family, please 
contact Rob Schultz at 314-
205-8135 to organize 
support.  
The Knights are committed 
to assist any widow of a 
deceased Knight.  If you 
know a widow of a Brother 
Knight or a member in 
need, please contact our 
Grand Knight, William 

Davis at 314-469-8962.  

 

MEMBERSHIP 

DIRECTOR:  

 

You know a Catholic 
gentleman who would be a 
fine addition to our 
Council!!!  Have you 
invited him to join?  If not, 
please extend the invitation 
----- if you have asked ----- 
please again invite him to 
join.  You are providing an 
opportunity for entry into 
the finest Catholic 
Fraternity in the world.  If 
you wish assistance, 
contact Rob Schultz, 
Membership Director, 314-
205-8135. 

mailto:PEEKSTL@GMAIL.COM
tel:314%2F576-4033
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EDITOR IN CHIEF: 

 

Please help in assisting me 
in the publishing of this 
newsletter by providing me 
feedback on the newsletter 
and by submitting your 
monthly column as early as 
possible. 
Any member of the Council 
can submit articles for the 
monthly newsletter. If you 
have an article to submit, 
please forward it to me by 
the deadline for newsletter 
articles.  
 

Jeff Grotegeers 
1255 Richland Meadows Dr. 
Ballwin, Mo. 63021 
or e-mail to: 
gcgrote@gmail.com 
 

DEADLINE FOR 

NEWSLETTER 

ARTICLES: 

 
For the May 2016 
newsletter, the deadline will 
be April 24, 2016. 
 

BITS & PIECES: 

 
New High School Teacher 
  
After retiring, a former 
Gunnery Sergeant in the 
Marines took a new job as a 
high school teacher.  
Just before the school year 
started, he injured his 
back.  He was required to 
wear a light plaster cast 
around the upper part of 
his body.  Fortunately, the 
cast fit under his shirt and 
wasn't noticeable when he 

wore his suit coat.  
On the first day of class, he 
found himself assigned to 
the toughest students in the 
school. The smart-ass 
punks, having already 
heard the new teacher was 
a former soldier, were leery 
of him and he knew they 
would be testing his 
discipline in the classroom. 
Walking confidently into the 
rowdy classroom, the new 
teacher opened the window 
wide and sat down at his 
desk.  A strong breeze was 
blowing which made his tie 
flap.    
He picked up a stapler and 
stapled the tie to his chest. 
  
Dead Silence. 
  
The rest of the year went 

smoothly. 
 
 
A RETIREE'S LAST TRIP 
TO COSTCO 
  
Yesterday I was at Costco 
buying a large bag of Purina 
dog chow for my loyal pet, 
Necco, the Wonder Dog,  
which weighs 191 lbs. I was 
in the check-out line when 
a woman behind me asked 
if I had a dog. 
  
What did she think I had.. 
an elephant? 
  
So because I'm retired and 
have little to do, on impulse 
I told her that no, I didn't 
have a dog, I was starting 
the Purina Diet again. I 
added that I probably 
shouldn't, because I ended 
up in the hospital last time, 
but that I'd lost 50 pounds 
before I awakened in an 
intensive care ward with 
tubes coming out of most of 

my orifices and IVs in both 
arms. 
  
I told her that it was 
essentially a Perfect Diet 
and that the way that it 
works is, to load your jacket 
pockets with Purina 
Nuggets and simply eat one 
or two every time you feel 
hungry.  The food is 
nutritionally complete, so it 
works well and I was going 
to try it again. (I have to 
mention here that 
practically everyone in line 
was now enthralled with my 
story.) 
  
Horrified, she asked if I 
ended up in intensive care, 
because the dog food 
poisoned me. I told her no, I 
stopped to Pee on a Fire 
Hydrant and a car hit me. 
  
I thought the guy behind 
her was going to have a 
heart attack he was 
laughing so hard. 
  
Costco won't let me shop 
there anymore.  Better 
watch what you ask retired 
people. They have all the 
time in the world to think of 
crazy things to say.  
 

  
God's plan for aging 
  
Most seniors never get 
enough exercise. In His 
wisdom God decreed 
that seniors become 
forgetful so they would have 
to search for their glasses, 
keys and other things thus 
doing more walking. And 
God looked down and saw 
that it was good. 
  
Then God saw there was 
another need. In His 
wisdom He made seniors 

mailto:gcgrote@gmail.com
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lose coordination so they 
would drop things requiring 
them to bend, reach & 
stretch.  And God looked 
down and saw that it was 
good. 
  
Then God considered the 
function of bladders and 
decided seniors would have 
additional calls of nature 
requiring more trips to the 
bathroom, thus providing 
more exercise. God looked 
down and saw that it was 
good. 
  
So if you find as you age, 
you are getting up and 
down more, remember it's 
God's will. It is all in your 
best interest even though 
you mutter under your 
breath. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Nine Important Facts to 
Remember As We Grow 
Older: 
  
#9 Death is the number 1 
killer in the world. 
  
#8 Life is sexually 
transmitted. 
  
#7 Good health is merely 
the slowest possible rate at 
which one can die. 
  
#6 Men have 2 motivations: 
hunger and hanky panky, 
and they can't tell them 
apart. If you see a gleam in 
his eyes, make him 
a sandwich. 
  
#5 Give a person a fish and 
you feed them for a day. 
Teach a person to use the 
Internet and they won't 
bother you for weeks,      
months, maybe years. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

#4 Health nuts are going to 
feel stupid someday, lying 
in the hospital, dying of 
nothing. 
  
#3 All of us could take a 
lesson from the weather. It 
pays no attention to 
criticism. 
  
#2 In the 60's, people took 
acid to make the world 
weird. Now the world is 
weird, and people take 
Prozac to make it normal. 
  
#1 Life is like a jar of 
jalapeno peppers. What you 
do today may be a burning 
issue tomorrow. 
  
Don't ignore this message. 
This is your only warning 
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Recording Secretary Meeting Notes 
Of Thursday, March 10, 2015 

Council #9981 Meeting 
 

Grand Knight, Bill Davis, called meeting to order at 7:05 pm. 

 

 

Chaplain, Fr. James Sullivan  Present 

Grand Knight, Bill Davis   Present  

Deputy Grand Knight, Chris Williams  Excused 

Chancellor Jim Ressler    Present 

Recorder Kevin Stanley   Present 

Treasurer Jeff West   Present 

Advocate Barry Sullivan   Present  

Warden Denis Demeter   Absent 

Inside Guard Ronald Weiss   Present 

Outside Guard Ed Ferder   Present 

Trustee 1yr Scott Arbaugh   Present 

Trustee 2yr Dave Goetz   Present 

Trustee 3yr Don Mueller   Present 

Financial Secretary Gene Fallert   Present 

Lecturer Nick Zak   Present 

District Deputy Bill Meirink   Present 

 

The minutes from the February meeting were accepted and approved by the Council. 

 

Grand Knight Report: 

 

 40 Days for Life – March 19th is the date for Incarnate Word.   

 Father Vowels recognized how much he appreciated the Fat Friday event. 

 2nd & 3rd Degree was held at Incarnate Word this month. Nine members from our Council became 

3rd Degree Knights.  

 

Membership: Rob Schultz  

  

 Next 1st Degree is scheduled for April 7th at St Clement. 

 

Treasurer: Jeff West 

 

 As of the end of February 2016 

o Prev Balance:   $24,849.00 

o Deposits   $30,324.00 

o Less Check Clear  $30,533.00 

o Bank Balance   $24,639.00 

o Net Funds Avail:  $22,463.00 
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Finance Secretary: Gene Fallert 

 

 As of the end of February 2016 

o Income:   $31,526.00 

o Disbursements:  $30,625.00 

o Savings:   $26,101.00 

 

Trustees Report: 

 

 No report. 

 

4th Degree: 

 4th Degree was on Saturday, March 5th.. 

 

Deputy Grand Knight – Chris Williams (not present) 

 

Pro life: Jim Melka 

 

 Not present 

 

Third Sunday: Larry Hoepfner 

 

 Rosary for vocations is Sunday, March 20th .   

 

Evangelization: Ted Juen 

  

 Not present, Bill provided information for Ted. 

 "Beautiful Mercy" books will be distributed for Easter. 

 On Saturday, March 19th, at 8:30 am we will be assembling in the Lower Church Hall to apply 

stickers on the books. 

 Will need help passing out books on Easter Sunday (Vigil March 26th & Sunday March 27th) 

 

Chancellor: Jim Ressler 

 

 February 27th was highway cleanup.  Also cleaned entrance and exit ramps for 141. 

 

Community Director: John Owens 

 

 No report. 

 Have collected 165 coats this year. 

 

Felice Coures: Ron Weiss 

 

 Next dance is Saturday March 12th.  Fred Bird will be there.  One of the members of the dance, 

Walter, passed away this last week. 
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Family Director:  Eric Bergmann  

 

 Family Picnic will be on Sunday, July 10th. 

 

Youth Director:  Kevin Stanley 

 

 No report. 

 

Council Director:  Andy Dyszlewski 

 

 Tim Fogerty & Don Mueller are both new Honor Guard members. 

 Golf Tournament will be either in August or September – date to be announced. 

 

Condolence Director:  Rob Shultz 

 

 Charlie Shikany was back at the Fish Fry the previous week. 

 Ed Regelean came out of his surgery with great spirits. 

 

Church Director:  Steve Dickhut 

 

 Have exceeded $8,000 in 3 of the fries this year.  

 Sold inside bulk code 80 orders and outside sold 120 orders. 

 Lisa makes several gallons of gumbo every Thursday. 

 Marti Wennemann will make jambalaya this week 

 Thanks also to Tina Ferder, Cheryl Nelson, Kim Stanley and Christy McCollum for helping out 

for the fish fry this year. 

 

District Deputy: Bill Meirink 

 

 Thanks to Bill for helping set up the 2nd and 3rd Degree.   

 Suggested that we set up a recruiting table for the fish fry and during the youth activities. 

 Michael Gredenski would like to hear nominations for excellent activities in the Council. 

 

Chaplain’s Remarks: Father Sullivan  

 

 What is really powerful about the Cajun event and Fish Fry is that it brings so many people 

together especially the youth.  

 

Unfinished Business:  
 

 Bryan Hewing asked for inputs to put on the web site. 

 

New Business: 

 

 None 
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Field Agent Report: 

 

 Ryan Lister is the new Field Agent. 

 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:48pm.  Next meeting will be April 14th, 2016 at 7:00pm 
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UPDATE on the 2016 FISH FRY and Mardi Gras Results 
 

The preliminary results of the 2016 Fish Fry appear to be strong again this season.  All of the 
expenses may not be logged as of yet but the numbers we are presenting below are very close to 
the final results. 
Revenues:                                         $53,526  (includes Mardi Gras revenue - $3,980) 
LESS: Operating Expenses:                $37,322 
LESS:  Capital Expenditures:             $  2,048  (Purchase of warmer and two rolling tray racks) 
ADD:  estimated FMV (2) of food         $ 3,600      
purchased, prepared and  
donated to Missionaries of Charities 
NET INCOME                                      $17,756 
 
The following are notes to this year's financial operations along with some comments and 
suggestions regarding this year's event and planning for the 2017 event. 
1)  The line item described as Fair Market Value (FMV) ... is a non-revenue number which is an 
estimate of the total value of the food we purchased and prepared (over the seven (7) weeks of the 
season) but was unsold at end of each Fry (including the Mardi Gras event).  Each Friday evening 
much of the unsold food was packed in containers, refrigerated overnight then delivered as a 
donation to the Missionaries of Charities (i.e. Blessed Teresa's order located in North City) for use 
in their Soup Kitchen.  The food delivered was primarily: fried cod, shrimp (fried and boiled), 
tilapia, jambalaya, seafood gumbo, along with significant amounts of our various side orders.  The 
amount is conservative and could easily amount to 10% or more of our total Revenues. 
2) The revenue from the Mardi Gras/Fat Friday event is a combination of ticket sales (190 @ 
$20.00 each) and donations (i.e. IWKnights, parishioners and vendors).   I estimate the event broke 
even financially.  It was an estimate because of the difficulty in determining the allocation of food 
costs between the Fish Fry and Mardi Gras event.  The event's major expenses were: the band, food 
and decorations (however, items valued at $500 are likely reusable during future events). 
3) For a number of reasons the Mardi Gras/Fat Friday event was judged a significant success and 
was very well-received by the parish.  There has been quite bit of conversation about whether we 
should discontinue the first Fish Fry and concentrate only on an annual Mardi Gras event on Fat 
Friday (i.e. the Friday before Ash Wednesday).  If we chose to stage only the Mardi Gras event - it 
could take one of several forms.  So there will likely be many conversations throughout the rest of 
the year before we agree on the exact format.   
4) There were a number of new or recently introduced strategies/areas which need to be pointed to 
since they have contributed the growing success of our event. 
  
a) Cajun Fish Fry brand and menu items - since we introduced the Cajun theme last season - 
excluding the two beginning pre-Lent fries (2015 = $2,850 & 2016 = $2,300) the total nightly 
revenues for the 12 Lenten Fries were less than $7,000 only once ($6,600), we collected revenues 
in the $7,000's 5 times (3 of which exceeded $7,500) and in the $8,000's on 6 occasions.  In a later 
issue we will provide a list of sales by menu item. 
b) The Outdoor effort (Take-out and On-line sales) - this subject is best addressed at length in a 
later newsletter when next year's Outdoor plan is determined.  We did have some logistical 
problems with the Outdoor and On-line effort but the effort is valuable for several reasons: (1) 
many of the usual customers liked not needing to stand in the Tunnel and/or LCH line inside; (2) 
we were consistently selling over $1,000 per night, (3) average sales per ticket exceeded inside by 
$3 to $5 per customer; (4) the Outdoor effort resulted in shorter lines inside and the crowd inside 
was smaller even though our nightly total revenues essentially stayed up over $7,500.  Outdoors  
is our potential growth area along with better use of our On-line capabilities.  
c) Manpower and collaboration with non-Knights - manpower (or the lack of it) is traditionally a 
major hurdle.  In order to increase our efficiency outdoors we will need more participation from the 
council or a number of new, energetic Knights or more collaboration with outside ministries or 
individuals.  Especially helpful this season were the ladies who helped take orders (freeing-up 
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Knights to work in other areas), Lisa's work with the Gumbo and Jambalaya, Marti Wennemann's 
help with the Cajun items and Steve and Pat with the Shrimp Boil. 
d) Kitchen overcrowding or production capacity - with increased sales comes increased stress 
on the kitchen crew due to the need to produce more fish, shrimp, tilapia, fries and hush puppies 
plus sides.  In a way, we are a victim of our own success.  The better we are - especially the 
consistent quality of our food - the more the pressure will build in the kitchen.  A feasible solution 
is to move the fry production outdoors - for the Outside sales ONLY - of the fish, shrimp, fries and 
hush puppies.  It is possible to purchase portable propane-fueled fryers.  Of course, we need more 
discussion and planning before making such a move.  More on this idea later. 
e) Menu price increases - no one seems certain as to when was the last increase in our menu 
prices.  It may have been 5 or more years!  Anyway, incremental cost increases - over those years - 
have eroded our profits.  At the last planning meeting the idea of raising many of the menu items 
by $1.00 seemed to meet with approval.  Of course, that would take most of our Dinners to $9.00 
and the Plates to $6.00.  Decisions on new prices for the Bulk and Cajun items have not yet been 
discussed.  
 
Respectfully, 
Steve Dickhut 
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2015 - 2017 Council Officers 
 

Chaplain Fr. James Sullivan 314-576-5366   
Grand Knight William Davis 314-469-8962 stltrojan@sbcglobal.net 
Deputy Grand Knight Christopher Williams 314-576-0878 cwilliams_123@sbcglobal.net 
Chancellor Jim Ressler 314-453-7437 james.ressler@sbcglobal.net 
Recorder Kevin Stanley 314-434-9828 stanley_k@ociweb.com 
Treasurer Jeff West  636-725-1251 jeff.west@McKesson.com 
Advocate Barry Sullivan 314-542-9616 lwsullivan@aol.com 
Warden -------------- ----------------  ------------------------ 
Inside Guard Ronald Weiss 314-878-8358 rons39ford@yahoo.com  
Outside Guard Denis Demeter 314-249-8295 denis.demeter@yahoo.com 

Trustee 1yr Scott Arbaugh 314-542-9984  sarba64076@aol.com 
Trustee 2yr David Goetz 314-740-5491 dkgtz67@gmail.com 
Trustee 3yr Donald Mueller 314-439-9755 donmo3@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary Gene Fallert 573-535-9507 gene@fallert.net 
Lecturer Nicholas Zak 314-205-1425 zaknd@sbcglobal.net 
  

Directors 
 

Church Director Steve Dickhut 314-409-6774  showmesteve@gmail.com 
Council Director Andy Dyszlewski 314-542-9693 dyszlewski@att.net  
Community Director John Owens 314-205-8513 gr0044@msn.com 
Youth Director Kevin Stanley 314-434-9828 stanely_k@ociweb.com 

 Family Director Eric Bergmann 636-532-7017 bergy2844@sbcglobal.net 
Membership Director Rob Schultz 314-205-8135 mschultz@reagan.com 

           Evangelization Director  Ted Juen                 314-205-1823   tedjuen@us.ibm.com 
 

 

District Deputy 
 

Bill Meirink  314-821-7272  wcmeirink@gmail.com 
 
 

Insurance Resource 
 

Field Agent  ----------------                  --------------------    --------------------- 
  

General Agent  Ryan Lister           636-856-1505    ---------------------   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

State Website located at: 
http://www.mokofc.org 
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Knights of Columbus 
1255 Richland Meadows Drive 
St. Louis, MO 63021 
Address Correction Requested 
 

 

 

 

          

Calendar of Events 
 

 
Council Meeting                   Thursday, April 14th at 7:00PM
    

Prayer for Vocations                             Sunday, April 17th after 8:45AM Mass 
 

Deadline for the May ‘16 Newsletter                           April 24th, 2016 
 
Benediction            8:45PM Every Wednesday 

 
Blood Drive         Saturday, May 14th 7:30am-1:00pm 
 

Communion 5th Sunday      Sunday, May 29th after 8:45AM Mass 
 

Council Family Picnic       Sunday, July 10th 12:00pm - 6:00pm 
 
Council Golf Tournament        Saturday, July 30th at 1:30pm  
 


